Home > Jones, Jesse Weimar

Jones, Jesse Weimar 🗤

Jones, Jesse Weimar

by Robert O. Conway, 1988

6 Nov. 1895-9 Mar. 1968



left, Leslie Thompson, News Reporter, Whiteville ; right, Weimar Jones, Franklin Press." Photograph. The E.S.C. Quarterly 9, nos. 1-2. (Winter Spring 1951).

3. [2] Jesse Weimar Jones, newspaper editor, was born in Franklin, one of ten children of George Andrew and Harriette Sloan Jones. He entered <u>The University of North Carolina</u> [3] in 1913 but was not in school in 1915–16; he returned in 1916–17 but was not graduated. In April 1918 he enlisted in the army and served for fifteen months during <u>World War I</u> [4], attaining the rank of sergeant first class in the medical corps. After the war he worked on newspapers in Greensboro, Andrews, Charlotte, and Asheville. For a time in <u>World War II</u> [5] he was director of the Office of War Information in Raleigh.

In 1945 Jones acquired the *Franklin Press*, the weekly newspaper in his native town. His book, *My Affair with a Weekly*_[6], published in 1960, relates his experiences as editor of the highly regarded small town paper. During his professional career he was president of the <u>North Carolina Press Association</u> ^[7], president of the International Editorial Writers Conference, and a visiting lecturer in the School of Journalism at The University of North Carolina. While in Chapel Hill he was tapped as an honorary member of the Order of the Golden Fleece, an honorary society.

Jones was nearly blind for most of his adult life. In 1920 he married Nell Thompson, and they became the parents of William and Elizabeth.

References:

Alumni records, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill.

Asheville Citizen, 10 Mar. 1968.

Weimar Jones, My Affair with a Weekly(1960).

Raleigh News and Observer, 9 May 1954. [8]

Additional Resources:

"With the Classes: 1917." *The Alumni Review* (University of North Carolina) 12, no. 1 (September 1923). 23. <u>https://archive.org/stream/alumnireviewseri1201chap#page/22/mode/2up [9]</u> (accessed May 21, 2014).

"The Clever Phrase." *Duke University Alumni Register* 40, no. 3 (March 1954). 3-4. <u>https://archive.org/stream/dukealumniregist401954#page/n81/mode/2up</u> [10] (accessed May 21, 2014).

"N.C. journalist dies in Franklin." Raleigh News and Observer. March 11, 1963. 6:8.[11]

Image Credits:

"OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS OF N. C. PRESS ASSOCIATION... Directors not in group: left, Leslie Thompson, News Reporter, Whiteville ; right, Weimar Jones, Franklin Press." Photograph. *The E.S.C. Quarterly* 9, nos. 1-2. (Winter Spring 1951). 3.<u>https://archive.org/stream/escquarterlyv912nort#page/n7/mode/2up</u>^[2] (accessed May 21, 2014).

Subjects: Biographies [12] Military personnel [13] Writers, journalists, and editors [14] Authors: Conway, Robert O. [15] Origin - location: Macon County [16] From: Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[17]

1 January 1988 | Conway, Robert O.

Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/jones-jesse-weimar

Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/jones-jesse-weimar [2] https://archive.org/stream/escquarterlyv912nort#page/n7/mode/2up [3]

https://ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [4] https://ncpedia.org/world-war-i [5] https://ncpedia.org/world-war-ii [6]

https://www.worldcat.org/oclc/968739 [7] https://ncpedia.org/north-carolina-press-association [8] http://statelibrarync.org/noi/cards/73298 [9]

https://archive.org/stream/alumnireviewseri1201chap#page/22/mode/2up [10] https://archive.org/stream/dukealumniregist401954#page/n81/mode/2up [11] https://statelibrarync.org/noi/cards/73299 [12] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [13]

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/soldiers [14] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/writer [15] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/conway-roberto [16] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/mountain-2 [17] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no